Date:

June 9, 2015
To:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr.



Vice-Mayor Bobbie H. Grace



Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte



Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III



Commissioner Albert C. Jones

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

By:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Beach Revitalization Plan – Ordinance to Expend $1 Million

The City Charter requires that expenditures greater than $1 million require approval by the City Commission by ordinance with two advertised public hearings.  Since construction costs for Phase I of the Beach Revitalization Plan exceed $1 million, an ordinance is being presented to the City Commission prior to bidding the Project.  

At the March 11, 2014 regular City Commission meeting, the City Commission approved Phase I of the Beach Revitalization Plan and appropriated $1.6 million for the project based upon preliminary cost estimates.  Design, engineering, and project management costs have been encumbered, leaving approximately $1.3 million for construction.  

The Project to be bid is different from the Phase I approved by the City Commission.  Financial constraints have caused the Project to be scaled back within budget.  Elements of the plan have not been eliminated, but are deferred for the next phase.  Increasing construction costs in general and additional unforeseen regulatory issues with the habitable structures have caused an escalation in the Project costs.  
If approved, the second reading and public hearing for this ordinance will be June 23, 2015, the next regular City Commission meeting.  In addition to the second reading, the agenda will include a resolution authorizing the administration to formally bid the Project.  

Recommendation

It is recommended that City Commission approve the Ordinance at first reading.  

